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STANDING POLICY COMMITTEE ON PLANNING,
DEVELOPMENT AND COMMUNITY SERVICES

Pleasant Hill Village — Project Status and Funding Update

Recommendation of the Committee
1. That the budgeted annual transfer of $34,000 to the Public Housing Subsidy account
cease in 2024, with the funds returning to the Public Housing Subsidy account; and
2. That the funds remaining in the Pleasant Hill Village Capital Budget account,
estimated at $137,000 be divided as follows between:
a. $50,000 to Capital Project P.02519 in support of the Pleasant Hill Rink Project;
b. $50,000 to the Assistance to Community Groups Grant — Social Services Cash
Grant Social Program for Washroom Accessibility Grant(s) to support public
washroom initiatives;
c. The remainder (est. $37,000) to the Affordable Housing Reserve.

History

The Standing Policy Committee on Planning, Development and Community Services, at
its meeting held on April 3, 2024, considered a report of the Community Services
Division and put forward the above recommendations as amended.

The Committee received a letter from Adam Pollock, Pleasant Hill Community
Association regarding the above.

Attachment
1. April 3, 2024 report of the Community Services Division
2. March 31, 2024 letter from Adam Pollock, Pleasant Hill Community Association
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Dealt with on April 3, 2024 — SPC on Planning, Development and Community Services

City Council — April 24, 2024
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